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Dear Parents, Whānau and Caregivers 

 
Nau mai, haere mai, A very warm welcome to 
the following students and their families who 
have started at Paparangi School:  
 
 

Uenuku  Dylan Chiet, Curtis Shipman and Levi Scobie 

 
Staff News  
The Board of Trustees has appointed a new teacher to work in Pounamu next year. We are 
delighted to welcome Amanda Newbery to the Paparangi Teaching Team in 2019.  
 

Kia ora koutou katoa, 
My name is Amanda Newbery and I am pleased to be joining                       
Paparangi School next year teaching with the year 2-3 team. 
I am a Wellingtonian now living in Titahi Bay with my husband, two                         
sons and two dogs! 
I have a busy life and enjoy the beach, the bush, walking, gardening                         
as well as getting stuck into a great novel. 
As a teacher I enjoy sharing my love of nature and literacy with                         
children as well as keeping up to date with the latest ideas in                         
education. 
I look forward to meeting you and your children next year. 

 
 
We are delighted to announce that Xavier Overton​ ​has been nominated 
for a ​Wellington North School Citizenship Award​​.  This award is 
presented by Wellington City Council to a Year 6 student from each 
local primary school who has demonstrated leadership skills and who 
makes a positive contribution to school life. Congratulations to Xavier, 
whose school spirit shines every day! 
 
 

 
 
 



 
Johnsonville Christmas Parade - Saturday 1st December, 11.00am 
This year Paparangi School is entering a float into the Johnsonville Christmas parade; the 
float will be both on a truck and with students walking behind.  The theme this year is a “A 
Kiwi Christmas.” We hope you all have a wonderful time representing 
Paparangi School in the Christmas parade tomorrow. Thank you so 
much to the wonderful team of parents who have helped make this 
possible. Have fun at the parade!   
The parade participants will assemble at 10.15am at the starting point. 
The parade starts at 11.00am and goes for approximately an hour.  If 
you have any last minute questions please feel free to contact Jess 
Dougherty at jsycar@hotmail.com 
ѵ
Advertising EOTC week ... 
The last week of term is EOTC week, with many activities planned for outdoors. EOTC stands                               
for Education Outside the Classroom. Each team has special events happening                     
throughout the week and have sent home a notice via email about what’s planned. For                             
some events parents are welcome and your help with supervision will be appreciated.                         
Please make sure your child has the right gear for each day, including their water bottle,                               
sun hat, sunblock and suitable footwear for long walks. The week kicks off with Enviro Day                               
so hunt out the gumboots and gardening gloves! 
ѵѵ

 
 
 
 
 
 
Enviro Day 
 
Our last Enviro Day for the year will be Monday 10 December.  The students will be weeding their 
class’s designated area, as well as mulching and watering.  Yes, we’re getting the gardens 
ready for the holidays.  If you are available to help just check in with your child’s teacher when 
they plan to be out in the thick of it!  Children will need to wear appropriate clothing and shoes 
for gardening.  If they have any gardening tools (named please) that would be helpful. 
 
Thanks for all the support we’ve had over the year to make this school a great place for our 
kids.  We continue on our sustainable journey and to learn about keeping our planet beautiful 
for the future. 

 
 
Thank you Afternoon Tea - Parent Helpers 
We’d like to show our appreciation to all the wonderful parent helpers                       
and friends of the school who support us throughout the year. If this                         
is you please come along to a thank you afternoon tea on                       
Wednesday 5 December at 2:30pm in the staffroom. ​​Volunteers                 
who help in classrooms, on enviro-days, provide transport, su​pervise                 
road patrol, volunteer at working bees, coach our sports teams, and                     
members from Home & School and the Board of Trustees are very                       
warmly invited. We can’t offer all the extra curricular activities we do                       
without our awesome helpers -what a wonderful asset to the school                     
you are! 
 
 
 



 
Rakau Nui Sustainable Fair  
Wow! What a fantastic fundraising day we had on Tuesday. A grand 
total of $2186.00 was raised.​ Th​e students worked really hard 
organising their stalls and did a great job of selling things. Thank you 
to all the adults who made contributions or helped us out in some 
way, with special thank yous to: 

ừ Lorraine Weaver and Kerry Young for collecting all the food orders, counting 
all the money and supporting us with the administration of this event. 
ừ Our students for their hard work setting up and tidying away - awesome work everyone. 
ừ Newlands New World for their support with our sausage sizzle 
ừ Trina Coombs and BJ Guy for organising and delivering the sausages 
ừ Andrew Sprott for cooking the sausages. 
ừ Zoe Heney and her family for donating plants. 
ừ Harper Graham and his family for donating plants. 
ừ Everyone who donated items for the Garage Sale and to help make our sustainable 
products. 
ừ Everyone who provided food for the bake sale - any unnamed containers are in Room 13. 
The money raised will be used to cover the cost of various upcoming events our Year 6 
students are participating in and to buy materials for our STEAM projects next year. 
 

Keeping Safe in the Sun 
A reminder that Term Four is sunsmart term - no hat, no play! Please                           
make sure your child has a suitable hat to wear this term. Hats with a                             
brim can be purchased from the office for $20.00. 
 
 

Life Education Trust Visit  
We have had a wonderful visit from Life Education, a charity that 
educates and empowers children to make healthy choices so they can 
live full and healthy lives. Thank you to those families who have already 
paid. ​Please send $2.50 along in a named envelope to the school office 
or pay on Kindo as soon as possible. Thank you.  

 
World Diabetes Day 14th November  
Thank you to everyone who supported the Diabetes Fundraiser by                   
wearing something blue. We are very pleased to advise that we have                       
donated $260.80 to diabetes youth.   
 
Paparārangi Kindergarten Access Reminder 
The Paparārangi Kindergarten have scaffolding up at present. Please do not use the                         
walkway between them and the school until further notice. Thank you for your support. 
 

ѵ
 Lost Property  
We have a lot of unclaimed clothing items at school. Please feel free                         
to check the lost property located in Room 10 and the Room 1 cloak                           
bay. 
 
 

End of Year School Assemblies 
Due to our quickly growing roll and the limited capacity of the hall, we will be 
holding two separate end of year assemblies. Rakau Nui will be holding their 
end of year assembly, presented by our Year 6 leavers, at 9.15am on 
Thursday 13 December. Pounamu and Uenuku will hold a joint end of year 
assembly at 12.30pm on Friday 14 December. Parents and whānau are 
welcome to attend either or both assemblies. 


